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Portland South Primary School 
òReaching for the Stars to Achieve SUCCESSó 

Important Dates 
Wednesday 27th February  Rest Day for Foundation Students 

Friday 1st  March Ice Cream Sales Lunchtime! 

Monday 4th March Parentsô Club Meetingð3.30pm 

Monday 11th March Labour Day Holiday 

Tuesday 12th March PSPS Athletic Sports Day 

Friday 15th March GRIP LeadershipðMt Gambier 

Friday 22nd March Ride To School Day 

Friday 5th April  Last day of Term 1ðRaffle drawn 9am 

Tuesday 23rd April  First day of Term 2  

  

Awards will be presented at Fridayõs assembly at 3pm 

Phoenix Stewart  
Phoenix you should be very proud of the leader you are in our 

school.    Your caring, polite and friendly manner does not go  

unnoticed.   You support and collaborate with all students  

within the school, no matter what, and this is what makes a 

true leader.   Thank you for taking the time to ensure everyone 

is feeling safe and supported in our school.  Well done!   

Quinn Stewart  

I have noticed that you go about your work efficiently 

and quietly.  You listen carefully to instructions, ask 

questions if youõre not sure and complete each task 

to a high standard.  You should be proud of your  

efforts.  



We Respect, We Challenge,  
We Achieve, We Believe 

From the Principal  
 

Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
What a lovely, warm week of weather to end the 
summer. Enjoy! 
 
THE IMPORTANCE OF PARENT TEACHER 
PARTNERSHIPS  
Research shows that one of the most important 
factors affecting a childôs performance in school is 
how involved their parents are in their education. 
Developing a healthy parent-teacher relationship 
is a great way to improve your childôs performance 
in school. 
 
Getting to know your childôs teachers will not only 
benefit you, it will greatly improve your childôs 
chance of success in school. Establishing a strong 
parent-teacher relationship can be difficult or even 
intimidating, but there are some great tips to make 
the process easier: 
 
Parent-teacher communication should be  
focused on the best interests of the child. It is  
essential to your childôs success in school. 
 
Establish a regular means of parent-teacher  
communication. Whether communicating by 
phone or in person, be proactive and work 
with the teacher in order to solve any  
problems. 
 
Finally, create a strong parent-teacher  
relationship by volunteering. Helping out in 
and around the school throughout the year is 
a great way to support your childôs teacher. 
 
 
 
STUDENTS ARRIVING LATE TO SCHOOL-  
EDUCATION DEPARTMENT REQUIREMENTS 
At the moment we have quite a few of our  
students arriving late to school. Arriving late is  
extremely disruptive to the studentôs teacher, their 
peers and their learning. The Department of  
Education is closely monitoring attendance data 
with a focus to improve student attendance data 
across our network. If your child (children) is late 
to school they must go to the office on arrival at 
school (and parents are expected to sign them in) 
so that they can be marked on the roll as in  
attendance. Department regulations stipulate that 
the roll must be marked by 9.30am and that the 
school must call parents as close to 9.30am as 
possible, if a child is away, and the school has not 
been notified.   
 
 
 

HELPERS FOR OUR ATHLETIC SPORTS DAYï 
Tuesday 12th March 
 

As you know, our Athletics Sports Day does not  
operate effectively unless we have quite a few parents 
willing to help out on the day. If you can assist in any 
way (even if just for a short time!), please let Mrs  
Menzel know? This year is the first year that Portland 
South will go it alone without joining with Portland  
Primary.  We do really need lots of parent helpers on 
this day and would be very grateful for any help 
we can get! 
 

STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE COUNCIL (SRC)  
Badges presented at Assembly this Friday 
Congratulations to the ten students who have 
been selected for SRC this year. All grade 4/5/6 
children were invited to submit an application. I 
look forward to working alongside Mr Stannard 
and SRC this year. Please note that badges will 
be presented to all students this Friday at  
assembly 
 
SMALL SCHOOL PRINCIPAL FORUM WITH  
WESTERN DISTRICT AREA  DIRECTOR MICHAEL 
FITZGERALD 
On Monday I was invited to attend the Small Schoolsô 
Principal Forum in Dunkeld. It was wonderful to  
network with other Principals in small schools and to 
learn collaboratively to with Department  
Representatives. The day was very informative. 
 
 
Have a fantastic week everyone!  
 

Vicki 

 

 

The following students have been 

elected SRC positions and will be  

presented with their badges this Friday 

3pm at assembly.  

 

Bailey Place  

Shae Grech  

Erin McPhee  

Dean Penrose  

Gracie Walder  

Britt Walder  

Tighe Warburton  

Phoenix Stewart  

Taylah Convy  

Browdy Smith  



 

 

SCHOOL COUNCIL  
ELECTION PROCESS 

 

Nominations for School Council are currently 

open. This year we have 2 positions to fill.  

The timeline for the School Council Election 

Process is as follows: 

 

Friday 22nd February - Call for nominations  

Friday 1 st March - Nominations close 4pm.  

 

On or before Monday 4 th March should  

nominations exceed the number of  

vacancies a ballot will take place. Ballot  

papers will be distributed.  
 

 

Monday 11 th March Close of ballot  

Monday 11 th March Count of votes and  

declaration of the poll  

Monday 25 th March School Council AGM  

 

If you have any questions or are interested in 

being on our School Council please see Di or 

Karyn in the office.  

 

Hands On Learning beginning at Portland South 
PS this year for students in grade 4/5/6 
Last year we were successful in our application to 
implement a óHands On Learningô Program at  
Portland South. Mall Sealey, Steve Gunsser and 
myself will be working together to implement this 
fantastic program for our school.  
Throughout 2019 we hope to give all student in 
grade 4/5/6 the opportunity to experience all that 
the HOL program offers.  HOL caters for different 
ways that we can incorporate classroom learning 
with real life experience. HOL works to help student 
collaboratively build confidence, communication 
and problem solving skills, resilience and empathy.   
Projects that students will work on vary from small 
to large projects, hopefully drawing on community 
organisations and knowledge within our school 
community.  The involvement within the community 
will further develop and enhance the strong  
connections that Portland South Primary School 
already values immensely.  
Further information for parents will be available very 
soon, so watch this space.  
 

Billie Cummins,  

Jude Cumming,  

Willow Gadsden,  

Harry Barton, Judd Egan,  

Kumail Rana,  

Brody Trickey  

 

Junior racquetball is held on Mondays  
during the school term at  

Portland Squash and Racquetball  
Club, 1 Fitzgerald Street,  
Portland at 4pm.  

 
New players are welcome.  

Coaching for beginners is available.  
 
 

Just turn up at 4pm or contact  
Lesley 0411 110 124 or  
Anne 0428 780 536  
for more information,. 



 

Our School now has the Skoolbag App to 

help us communicate more effectively 

with our Parent/Student community. We 

are asking parents to install our Skoolbag 

School App. To install it, just search for 

Skoolbag in either the Apple App Store or 

Google Play Store, install the Skoolbag 

app, then tap the select your school 

search and type in Portland South PS.   If 

you would like help with installing the app 

come and see Mrs Barbary in the office.  
Please note that the Newsletter can be 

accessed through  this app.  

 

�0�R�Q�G�D�\�����W�K���R�I���0�D�U�F�K�� 
This Monday at 3.30pm 

there will be a Parentsõ 

Club meeting.   

All Welcome!  


